
  

   

 

  
 

 
 

 

Friday 6th December 2024 

Letter 13  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Next Week in School 

Monday 9th December   Year 1/2 Dress rehearsal 
3.20pm Y3-6 KS2 Mr Scaife Sports club  
3.20pm Y3-6 Drumming after-school club  

Tuesday 10th December  2.00pm Year 1/2 Christmas performance  
6.00pm Year 1/2 Christmas performance  

Wednesday 11th December  Reception Dress rehearsal  
Y4/5 Swimming 
2.00pm Reception Christmas performance  
Craft club after school 
6.00pm Karate Club (external provider) 

Thursday 12th December  Year 3/4 Dress rehearsal  
2.00pm Year 3/4Christmas performance 
Y1/2 Mr Scaife after school sports club 3.20-4.15 
6.00pm Year 3/4 Christmas performance  

Friday 13th December   KS1 Celebration assembly 
Mr Darcy After School Football club  

The weekly letter is now also on the school website under the newsletter tab.  

Attendance for each year group this week is:  Well done this week to Year 2 for the highest 
attendance in school! 
 
Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your 

child is absent. 
If you don’t contact us, we will call you and work 

down our contact list.  
If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your 

house to do a welfare check. 

Reception 98.4% Year 4 95.9% 

Year 1 91.3% Year 5 97.8% 

Year 2 99% Year 6 88.1% 

Year 3 92.8% Whole School  94.9% 

Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp  
Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn  
Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth 

 

It is extremely busy at school at the moment, please do keep an eye on the list of diary dates so that you 

know what is happening during the last 2 weeks.  The children are quite tired and we continue to have lots 

of different illnesses going round at the moment.  We can give prescribed medication in school with the 

completion of the medical form.  

THANKS 

• Thank you to FOBS for organising our Elfridges pop-up shop, the children had a great time choosing 

gifts for people. 

• Thanks to everyone who bought Elfridges tickets to support our school 

 

 

December Right of the Month 

Article 38 

You have the right to rest, play and 

take part in cultural and creative 

activities 

 



  

   

 

• A huge thanks to FOBS for organising the Christmas fair, which had a fantastic turnout yesterday 

including a visit from Santa. 

• Thanks to our staff and children for preparing things to sell and to everyone for coming to support 

such a fun event  

• Thank you to everyone for helping on the stalls and making this such an enjoyable event. 

PARKING OUTSIDE SCHOOL 

Thank you to those people who are now parking sensibly outside school, helping to keep our children safe. 

It has been lovely to see the visits from the traffic warden keeping an eye on things especially the parking 

on the path.  We continue to have someone parking directly opposite the school entrance making it difficult 

for cars entering and exiting the car park.  

 

TICKETS FOR CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCES  

Reception Class 

No tickets needed 

Years 1- 6 

Tickets have been sent home, 2 for each child for each performance.  If you are unable to use any of your 

tickets, please do return them to school so we can pass them to people requesting an extra ticket.  

Children are expected to be back for the evening performances. Class teachers will be in contact via Dojo 

as to what time children need to be at school in the evening. If your child is unable to attend, due to being 

poorly, please let the class teacher know via ClassDojo. 

FOBS will be selling tickets for the hampers at the performances for anyone who hasn’t had the chance to 

buy any.  

Safeguarding - Please may I remind you to only take photos/Videos of your child. No photos should be 

placed on social media if they show the faces of other children, due to some not having permission to 

appear on general sites. 

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY 

ADVANCE WARNING: Christmas Jumper day at Broomfield this year will be on Wednesday 18th December, 

which is also our Christmas dinner day. Children can wear Christmas jumper/tops for the day with their 

normal school bottoms.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Fiona Sharp  

FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Date Event 

Tuesday 10th December  2.00pm Y1/2 Christmas performance 
6.00pm Y1/2 Christmas performance 

Wednesday 11th December  2.00pm Reception Christmas play 

Thursday 12th December  2.00pm Y3/4 Christmas performance 
6.00pm Y3/4 Christmas performance 

Monday 16th December  2.00pm Y5/6 Christmas performance 
6.00pm Y5/6 Christmas performance 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas dinner – wear a Christmas jumper/top 

Thursday 19th December  Christmas parties 



  

   

 

Friday 20th December  Santa round the tree 
Break up for the Christmas holidays at 2.30pm  

Monday 6th January  Teacher training day 

Tuesday 7th January 2025 School opens for the start of the spring term.  

Wednesday 8th January  Y5/6 swimming competition  

Monday 13th January Y5/6 Girls Football County Finals - Richmond 

Wednesday 22nd January  KS2 cross country competition  

Friday 31st January  English Hub advisor in school all day 

Monday 1st February  Group 1 Bikeability session Year 5 

Tuesday 4th February  Class photos  

Thursday 6th February  Group 2 Bikeability session year 5 

 

 


